\1bemarle and Pamlico Citizens' Advisory Committee Mceting
American Legion Building

Edenton, N.C. 7:00 P.H.

25 Bpril 1291

MINUTES
Attachment & - Attendance List
Attachment B - Agenda

The sccond joint meeting of the Albemarle and Pamlico Citizens' Advisory
Conmittees met in Edenton with Chairmen RBrewster Brown and Derb Carter

presiding. Director Randzil Waite, before giving the program update, called on
Jennifer &tcel, techniczl coordinator, o inform the wembers of the state of the
Statua and Trends Repert, which she hag been revising. Steel noted that
valuable comments and updqtod data were received from the document's original 35
»ivs authors, in additio: W litorial and organizational suggestions zha
ras made., Hevisions in April the document was zcent to
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Publia Invoivement Report - Joan Giordano ncted tha
i S

and that public service announcement

diracted at various
audiences are being produced now. These will be ready for distribution
wntng te telavision staticons within the study area. Hembzreg were told

reach pregrama are in full swing and everyone was urged to check ths APES

r for notations of these outreach presentationsz. Giordano introduced

28t outreach pester and explained there will be a companion poster which
will zome out in the Zzh ¢ycle projects, depichting the human eonvironment. The
posters have been distributed and they were also well received at the Coastal
Celebration in Raleigh earlier this nonth. Gisrdano teld the members

negotiation meetings for public participation progects were held and revised
nroposale are being submitted. She also mentioned that Forest Stewardship will
he the theme of thlb vear's State Fair to bhe held in Raleigh sometime in
October. Dus to budget restraints, the Department will have an extensive
tabletop exhibit and individual Divigions will set up exhibits around



the perimeter of the building. The theme of the APES ezhibit will be
zwvamp/maritime forests and how they relate tc forestry.

Concerning the program exhibits, Gicrdano notz=d the free-standing exhibit hasz
been updated, and the dry agquarium is now on tour in the Elizabeth
City/Pasquotank County School System. Hembers learned that the Citizens'

Water Quality Monitoring Program conducted workshops recently with Division of
Enviroumental Management personnel. Robert Blinkoff, Director of the Citizens'
Water Quality Monitoring Program recently presented a prnfessional paper at an
anthropology meeting and, as a result, was invited by Kathy Ellett of the
Alliance for the Chesapeake to undertake writing on a regular basis for the
national publication for citizens water quality monitoring. This will give the
program national exposure, Giordanc nctad.

to o question on the due date for technical projects, Waite
>d they could continue as late as November/December of 1932, but noted

3 ing directly into the management plan have been acceleratoed for
e spring of 1992. Some of the projects are actually going to
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hat tne program newsletter has boaen

thae i Foundation f£oxr the remzinder of this
yvear. The first izsue will come ocut in early June. She stated that PTRF also
includad arft of dits S5th vear cycle to produce the nsvgsleticr for that time
pariod, as part of its outreach proiect. During the negotiation meetings on 5th
cycle projects, PTRF and program staff agreed to publigh the newslotter in &
izgueg with an expanded format, rather than the original propozal of 12 igsues
srinted front and back. Followd 13 Giordano requestcd thﬁ
commitions:® f & : }

gisln%ior - The next agenda item concerned a discussion of federal
-

slation. irman Brown told %the members he received a letter from Buzzards
Estuary Study asking for suppert to amend Section 320 of the Clean Water

to ov*de extendad funding to egtuary studies to implement the CCV

unding on for five additional vears Dan Ashe wag regquested %o look
f rmaticn from Buzzards Bay and he oent come of the propcsed

ation, which has not yet been put in bill form. Basically, Brown stated,
£ the estuary programs which have completed their five year funding cvcles
hey need federal money to implement and continue. Chairman Derb Carter
7as requested to review the matter to determine if the A/P Study should support
this proposed legislation.
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New Committees - Waite led the discuasion about the formation of two new
committees over the next two months to assist with the development of the CCMP.
The first committee discussed wag the financial planning committee, This is
necessary to ensure there is a funding mechanism for implementation of the




management plan. The finsncial planning committee will consist of a group of
experts to help develop the financial plan. Walte noted that EPA headguarters
will provide contract support to hold a seminar to help with the first steps of
developing a financial implementation plan. Waite explained ‘that the first
order of business for the C&Cs is to identify who the financial planning experts
are, in terms of committee membership. Representativesg should come from the
following specific groups: legislative appropriations committee members,
legislative commission mombers, state budget officers, any policy, technical or
citizens advisory committee members who have a good financial background, local
government cfficials, public interezt group members, state fees experts, and
private sector officials, such as someone in the banking community.

nz for membership on a financial planning committee included:
Parker Cnesson, Harc Basnight, 2111 Holman, Zill Hogarth, Roger
t estion was raiged concerning the

CAC suga

elvin

rge Everstt and Lyn Muchmore. A aus
raving members of a financial commit > from outside the CACz wlose
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Additional discussion followed on the rolo ring committee and on
poczible zources ¢f money for plan imnplemc ai n Carter commented on
the need tc send some kind of message as far as the type of committee

compozition that we want. It is inevitable that 8 te 10 of the seats on the
steering committee will be filled by prodram managers, he told the members. A
sugyqg ] was mads T nclude a representative from Virginia, as the BA/FP Study

o)
in the south eactPrn part of that state. Anocther member thought local
reprezsentation on the commit sheould 2e increased, while someone
’iSLQd bringing in state agency people at this =tage, both to gain theix
to inform them that a management »nlan is fOLthCOmlng vwhich will

re ‘re their response to stated objectives. Waite noted that many of the
resource managers were already involved in thez CCMP developemnt process,
although he acknowledged the benefit of bringing in people from outside if they
vossessed a high degree of expertise in a certain area which could be useful in
writing the plan. He also told the members that the financial plan and
management plan needed to be developed concurrently.
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Following extenszive discussion about the makeup of the CCMP Steering Committee,

Chairman Carter stated three themes he heard coming out of all the comments.
These were: involve existing committee members to the maximum extent, ensure
adequate local government involvement and include appropriate legislators.
Carter stated that the Technical Committee will meet in two weeks to name the
CCMP steering committee, and Waite suggested that the CACs have specific
recommendations for membership to present to the Technical Committee, rather
than just submitting categories for representation. The Policy Committee will

make the ultimate decision, Waite said,

Waite outlined an idea to the CACs and asked for their feedback. The proposal
is to select a sub-basin and begin this summer to work through a management plan
for 2 small area, sort of a mini-management plan. By the fall this plan will <o
back to the groups for review and dlscu551on to determine if "we're on the right
track with what you want in a management plan. Do we have enough detaill, ox too
much detail?" if we decide this is where we want to go with the entir
document, then this will serve as a model for the whole thing, Waite expla
Responding to a question, Waite said that the staff would bhasically write
CCHMP, with oversight and review from the steering committee.

mesting locationsg betweon the

deoision on mecting location v

Public Comment and Questionz - A suggestion w
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John Stallinge commented that tne APES Program hag helped to bring stal:
managers into closer communication with each other.

\ﬂ

airman Brown stated hie and Chairman Carter would discusz meeting jointly or
separately in the futdre although Brown expressed the opinion thau joi
meetings were more positive in providing a potential pool of &0 peoplie From all
acrogs the estuary study area coming together and learning from each
However, he ncted that adiuvstmentszs could be made to accommodate
| that foint meetings gave the

wishes Waite commented crom :
ctaff one direction to follow

Bertie County resident Lynn Henry, who attended the meeting, expr
over the problem of zedimenit loads going into streams, and he recues
members look into additional incentives or other measures to keep these
sediments out of these rivers and sounds, along with additional pollutantsz that
go along with those sediments.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 P.M., The CACs will meet again in early August
at a time and place to be announced.

Note: The document, Budget for a Green Assembly, i1s included as an attachment
to the minutes for all CAC members. Pclicy and Technical Committes members who
also want a copy of the document should contact Joan Giordanc.
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Alhemarle-Pamlico Citizens' Advisory Committees
American Legion Building
Edenton, NC
25 April 1991
7:00 p.m.

AGENDA

Yielcome Chairmen Brown & Carter

Consideration of Minutes

Randy Waite

Progran Undake
Pul>lic Parvticipation Usdate Joan Giordano

& Receommandations Chairmen Brovn & Carter

~ Financial Plamning Committee

-~ OCHP Steeoring Committec
"

ZF Development Schedule




